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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: December 4th 2012

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Chris Oxlade, Clare Smith, Emma O’Looney, Neil Chapman, Ben Joynson, Henry Heavisides, Beth Massey, Nikos Georgiadis, Paul Stephens

	Apologies:     Matthew Rutter, Abigail Bailey, Dave Westhead

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  November 6th.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. Beth has spoken to Pete Shields re. Lido Relays. Now looking at September 2013. 
ii. Harrier of the Month – sponsorship. Nikos has agreed a sponsorship deal with Sainsbury of Otley. This will comprise i case of wine every 2 months. Agreed 2 bottles for each HoM winner and the remaining bottles to be used for prizes at other races/events. Nikos to confirm with Sainsbury that this is acceptable. Nikos was thanked for pursuing this.
iii. Encouraging participation at championship and other races which attract a high quality field. Captains to provide list for January Newsletter (focus on Fell and Road).
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	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month 
Nominations were:

· Beth Massey for F40 Club record & best time this year for a female over 10k at the Abbey Dash & really good cross country results; 1st lady at the Preston 5km.
· Julie Elmes, for her XC results, and tremendous improvement in running times over the last few months.
· Sheena Pickersgill for a fantastic PB at the Abbey Dash 10k of 48.42, and her commitment, hard work and dedication to Wednesday night track training in order to achieve her goal of breaking 50 minutes at the Abbey Dash.

· Peter Shields - for his excellent coaching & commitment to the Wednesday night track sessions which has seen all his regular group achieve PBs or SBs in recent races and also for his support and encouragement at races.

· Rebecca Moores, commitment to training and resulting improvement

· Alison Eagle for a successful series of runs in the YVAA Grand Prix league and becoming the overall FV45 (as a FV50) 

· Nicole Dillon for her time in the Burley Moor run

HoM Winners were: Beth Massey and Julie Elmes
2. Officers and Captains Reports and Matters Arising
i) these were noted and authors were thanked for their contributions.
3. Annual Do and Awards
Abi has spoken to the Rugby Club and the date is confirmed for January 18th. Paul W is organising the tickets, and Clare is to speak to Abi about the food. Ben,  Neil and Clare will organise prizes for the raffle. 

 Paul Stephens to post on the forums about the Awards nomination, including the nomination form. Also to be announced on Tuesday nights.
4. IH 2013 League.
Neil circulated a list of proposed league races with some options. These were discussed and a final list agreed. List to be posted on the web-site. Neil was thanked for his organisation.
5. Club Diary/Calendar
A diary of key dates and events had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was agreed this would help the Committee in the running of the club. Any additions/comments to be returned to Paul St. who would circulate a revised document.
6. HDSRL.
Paul W indicated that he had stood down after 11 years as Secretary. There will only be 5 races including the handicap in 2013. This relates to increasing costs and the number of clubs participating and willing/able to organise races.

7.    WYXC AGM

Need to ascertain date of AGM and see whether captains can go.

8 Xmas Social and Newsletter

It was agreed the club would fund the food costs at the social and any money raised would go to charity. The next newsletter would follow the annual do and awards in January.

	CS
Paul W
PSt
DW/DH

	4
	Developing the Club
      i.  Clubmark. Shirley has undertaken an initial assessment and the major difference from previously appears to be a greater emphasis on the needs of people with disabilities.
ii.    LiRF. Noted Paul Sugden, Emma O'Looney, Jane Bryant attending a LiRF course on 8 Dec, their places funded 50% by the Club and 50% by BAN (PW to arrange BAN funding request)


	PW

	AOB
	i)  We have been contacted by the Burley Bridge Association. PW has already declined their request to send an appeal letter to our members. There was not much support at the meeting for helping with the organisation of the Burley Bridge Hike, which has lapsed.

ii) Difficulties of recruiting a second GWF Relay team this year were discussed: we would not want to enter a team after Friday as there would be no time to reccie


	

	TDP
	January 8th 2013 8.40pm ILTSC. The main agenda item will be the annual awards.
	


Reports for October

Chairman's report 

Here we are at our 2nd meeting already, and as we skipped October we are a quarter of the way through the Committee year already! I'm sure we all want to achieve a lot this year, and the January meeting will be almost entirely devoted to the Annual Awards determination, so we do need to crack on.

One of our big aims for the year should be retaining our Clubmark award. The new folders and templates have arrived and there is nothing too scary in there, except maybe ... an increased empthasis on disabled athletics. I think as long as we say what we do and do what we say, we should be fine. There should be no discredit in saying that we do not have the facilities or the coaches for many types of disabled athletics, as things stand. Shirley is helping set up a 'Club for all' workshop (with BAN funding) and we'd encourage a few more Club (and Committee) members to attend this (in the Spring, on a Friday evening, probably).

Another theme was coach development. With another 3 LiRFers hatching soon, we need to start doing more with this keen clutch of new coaches. Disappointingly there has been no response to my call for someone to coordinate coach development, and we have a well overdue Committee action to help the LiRFers along. There's an "Equity in your coaching" course coming up, again funded by BAN, that will be of interest.

A third theme mooted was communications. I think we're doing pretty well on "pull" communications, meaning people can find information if they look (web site, Facebook, newsletter, etc.) But there's a place for 'push' communications too, particularly face to face stuff. Tuesday night announcements are one opportunity, though it often seems people just want to get out the door and run (fair enough). But I think we need to find other ways to 'push' out messages to get people involved in races, relays, and social events. The recent fell social was a great example of how to do this, we need more of this sort of thing!

We've had the HDSRL AGM, and the calendar was trimmed by 1 race to 4 races plus the handicap. There were several reasons for this but the effect will be that Ilkley will not need to organise a race next year. But we need to check out UKA's new medical requirements for road races (and the cost effects) before committing to organising an Ilkley Harriers road race (and we need to check how these affect the viability of the Lido Relays, too).

Finally, it's Christmas coming up! The Gibbons family, and friends, are organising the Fancy Dress Relays and the Christmas Quiz again, and we have a League counter at the Bradford ParkRun on the Saturday before Christmas too, so lots of Christmas Fun!

Ladies fell, from Clare Smith

November was relatively quiet in terms of races for our ladies. At the start of the month Kelly Harrison ran well at the Shepherds Skyline, a B Short (10km/ 350m) with a fast muddy run out to Stoodley Pike and back, and a big climb on the way back. At the slightly tamer Burley Moor

Festival run, Nicole Dillon and Sue Bickerdike represented the ladies.

This year, there was a strong performance from Ilkley Harriers in the Lakeland Classics Trophy. We finished 11th in the team competition with several Ilkley Harriers contributing to this result (the ladies being Alison Weston and Clare Smith). Alison was also a finisher (67th) in the

individual competition, having completed the necessary 3 races. A good base to build on for next year!

Jann Smith was 3rd lady and Alison Weston finished well at the Tour of Pendle (AL) on the 17th Nov.

We had another successful fell-orientated social evening last Wednesday with a lot of people enjoying a general chat and discussing the English and British championship races for 2013. Hopefully we will succeed in getting teams out next year as we have the chance to do really well. This year's English championships results saw Alison Weston at 12th and Clare Smith 38th in the LV45 category, with Alison 41st, Jann Smith 43rd and Clare 52nd in the LV40 results.

In the BOFRA championships this year, Jann Smith was 2nd lady, Rebecca Mon-Williams 3rd and Di Haggar 13th in the open category, whilst Rebecca was 1st and Jann 2nd in the LV40 category and Di was 4th in the LV45s-fantastic results from all!

Ladies XC from Diane Haggar

We have had 2 further WYXC league races at Guisley and then at Huddersfield. Six ladies took part each time and each time we held 5th team placing. We have yet to have a full strength team start in so much as our stronger runners never seem to be able to be there at the same time. I live in hope that they might all get to the Yorkshire Championships. On paper we could do well if Sally Morley, Emma Barclay, Beth Massey and Caz Farrow could toe the line together, with back up from Kate Archer, Sally Malir, Kelly Harrison and the Alisons Eagle & Bennett of course always valuable. I would like to also mention the sterling efforts made by Julie Elmes who despite being a back marker, is one of only 4 ladies to have started every race so far AND ran the PECO the day after Huddersfield AND is, so far, the only lady to have signed up for the Nationals. I WOULD LIKE TO NOMINATE JULIE FOR RUNNER OF THE MONTH.
The PECO started at distant Pontefract and, predictably, i didn't make it there - apologies. Six ladies ran, 5 of which had not been involved in the WYXC. I hope more may make the next PECO in Leeds. Never the less we have had a total of 16 ladies running cross country so far.

I have set a deadline of 7th Dec for Yorkshire entries and have emailed all participants in the WYXC league personally to canvas their support

Junior committee report Shirley Wood
Since the last report we have had two Wharfedale Primary Schools events at Westville (620 children participated) and Ashlands (420 children participated); two WY XC events at Nunroyd (16 participated) and Huddersfield (19 participated) and the first event in the PECO XC series at Fitzwilliam Country Park where 12 juniors competed.

Coach Education: Seven coaches attended the third day of their Coach Award course at UAK. We are trying to support them as best as we can before their assessment day on Saturday 9th March. Five 16-18's are half way through their Community Sports Leaders Award. On the final session of the autumn term they planned and ran the whole session with Katherine Robertshaw (course tutor) watching and giving us feedback. Her comments were that 'the leadership programme at Harriers is above and beyond anything I have ever seen'. We have just registered a further twelve 14 years+ on their Sports Leaders and two 16 years+ on their Community leaders for 2013. As our coaching programme finishes at the end of November we have organised 3 coach education courses over the next few weeks. On the 10th Richard Taylor is doing a mini-games course; 17th Stephen Wolstenholme is doing a conditioning/flexibility/traditional circuits course and on the 13th Neil Holmes is doing a 'modern circuits' course (BAN course). In the New Year I have just received BAN funding for two additional courses which we will organise - ' A club for All' and 'Equity in your coaching'. Both are desirable courses for our Clubmark folder. The 'club for All' course would be useful for any committee member - details will be sent out once we have dates planned etc.

Men's fell report from Dave Wilby

November is always a quiet time with people taking a break after a hard season, or aiming for the WYXC & Abbey Dash races.

However, the quality was still high with excellent 2nd place finishes for Tom Adams at Harriers vs Cyclists, and Martin Archer at the Burley Moor Race. Will Buckton was also as busy as ever with appearances at Shepherds Skyline, the Tour of Pendle & Burley Moor, as well as a WYXC and a PECO. Turn out for the WYXC has been relatively good on the 'fell' side, so hopefully we can continue this into next year and get a team out for some of the bigger races later in the year.

Ladies Road Report from Beth Massey

November got off to a good start on the roads for the ladies, with the Guy Fawkes 10m (more details are in my previous October report).

The highlight in November is the Leeds Abbey Dash 10k which saw a fantastic turn out from the ladies with 16 taking part. It was a perfect day, ideal conditions, and the usual very large field ensured that good times were possible. To my knowledge 3 of us recorded PBs, myself (38.29), Sheena Pickersgill (48.42) and the ever improving Julie Elmes (52.23).

At the Best 5km in Preston, organised by Preston North End, I finished 1st lady in 20.03 in conditions more akin to a cross country!

The highlight for December on the roads is the Ribble Valley 10k which incorporates the Northern 10k Championships and we currently have 6 ladies entered. 

It’s good to see so many Ilkley ladies competing on the roads in these high profile events and hopefully this will continue into 2013. 

Mens Cross country report from Dave Westhead

West Yorkshire races so far have gone well. One race left and most numbers have been claimed for at least one run. A couple are regulars who are currently out injured but who I agreed to enter in case they made it back to racing in time. There is still one race left so maybe that will happen. Only one unclaimed number with no reason offered. Team finishes have been a bit lower this year than last, but then we really do miss Tom Adams when he is injured - he is usually worth at least 100 points and other usual counters have been out too. It has been very good to see so many fell runners doing cross country this year, and a couple of new younger runners having a go. PECO league has also started well. Like Diane I have set a deadline of 7 Dec for Championship entries and so far I have one or two for each race.

